WILLOWS PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD MEETING MINUTES 
This meeting of the Willows Library Board of Trustees was held on Thursday, December 14, 2017, at the Willows Public Library.  The meeting was called to order at 11:00am by Lynn Soeth.
Roll Call:  Board members present: Lynn Soeth, Lisa Kennedy, Robert Griffith, Sunshine Kelly and Jody Meza – Willows Librarian 
Others Present:  David Saechao – Glenn County Liberacy Program  
Meeting Minutes:    A motion was made by Robert Griffith to accept meeting minutes of October 12, 2017.  It was seconded by Sunshine Kelly.  
List of Bills Paid:   Willows November bills:  $3,933.54 Califa/Cenic is quarterly internet billing that is 90% refunded at end of fiscal year.  $410 for Califa/Lynda.com is for 2 people on staff to be trained.  We have a $1000 grant to help with it.  No billing info for Elk Creek & Bayliss
Open Floor to General Public:  None
OLD/ONGOING BUSINESS:   Willows Report:  In general good reports for both October & November Bayliss Report: Numbers are good.  Elk Creek Report:   In general numbers good.  Sunshine said that they will be celebrating “February – Love Your Library” month with a raffle for a gift card.  She also said that they would like to see that library get more hours to be open.  That request would have to go through the city council for budget.  Sunshine also said that she has been continuing to work on the photo project at the Elk Creek Library adding 100 new photos.  
Friends of the Library Report:   The book & bake sale made $771.  Jody reported that they were at craft fair and had people sign up for library cards and got good feedback about the library.
Glenn County Literacy Project Report:  David reported that they are slowing gaining momentum for drop ins in the Willows library.  Orland has great participation that they have built up over time.  They are receiving more requests for one-on-one tutoring help and resume help.  
NEW BUSINESS
ACTION ITEM:  Jody proposed a “Food for Fines” for December & January.  Donation of each nonperishable item would eliminate $1 in fines but would not apply to lost or damaged item.  Robert Griffith made a motion to approve the Action Item with the stipulation that all people with overdue fines be contacted individually.  The motion was seconded by Sunshine Kelly
Comments by Board Members:  
Jody reported that there will be a California Center for Writing workshop sometime in the spring

Meeting adjourned at 11:30.
NEXT BOARD MEETING:  Tentatively scheduled for Thursday, February 8, 2018 at 11am at the Willows Library.

Submitted by Lisa Kennedy - Secretary
